
From: neil bedford 
Subject: FW: LUC Green Belt Review
Date: 18 December 2018 at 15:07:25 GMT
To: "louise@poservices.co.uk" <louise@poservices.co.uk>

Dear Louise

Please find my response below.

Best regards

LUC Green Belt Review - Objectivity and Consistency P78

The Inspector has requested submissions concerning the 
inconsistencies in the LUC Green Belt Review.

LUC has found part of P78 to be High harm to the Green Belt.  P78 
includes BrP6, BrP9 and BrP10.  These sites are all adjacent to an 
established urban area.  The sites are well contained by the railway 
to the west, the Brookmans Park village to the north, mature 
woodland to the east and by the topography of the land which rises 
to a crest in the south preventing inter-visibility with Little 
Heath and Potters Bar.  These sites all have very strong and 
permanent Green Belt boundaries and are not open in the countryside.

The inclusion of BrP6, BrP9 and BrP10 as part of P78 which extends 
to Little Heath along the ridge (a high point in the borough), is 
entirely unfair.  BrP6, BrP9 and BrP10 should have been fully 
assessed as a separate parcel from the remainder of P78 with the 
southern area adjacent to the village of Brookmans Park being given 
an objective “Green Belt Purposes” assessment.  The LUC assessment 
at P78a is pitiful in its detail, it is not objective, not thorough 
and not robust.

The Inspector asked the Council to find additional sites that could 
be allocated within the Green Belt.  Anywhere else in the borough, 
BrP6, BrP9 and BrP10 would have all have been allocated.  It is only 
for political reasons that sites in Brookmans Park are not being 
allocated.

The Council has allocated BrP4 (Hs22) to the west of the railway 
line.  That site is totally unsuitable in Green Belt terms but 
because it is outside the village of Brookmans Park, it has been 
allocated.  This is an abuse by the senior and influential members 
of the Council who live in and represent the ward of Brookmans Park.



Neil Bedford


